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MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT

     President Kottke called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES

     Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the minutes of the November 14, 2011 school board meeting.  Motion carried: 5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

     Administrator Yoder presented the financial report for November 28, 2011.  The report if filed with the clerk.

PRESENTATION ON OUR LIABILITY AND WORKERS’ COMPENSATION INSURANCE

     Mr. Tom Henke, from Cowles, Henke, Kemmel Insurance Company, described the different features and rates of our current policies.

CIA (CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION, ASSESSMENT) PRESENTATION
     Karl McCarty shared with the Board the experiences that the students Kasey Cook and Everett O’Malley had from attending the presidential debate in De Moines, IA.  Kasey Cook presented Newt Gingrich with an Oakfield State Softball t-shirt.  Both students interviewed on two radio stations sharing the experiences they had being there with each candidate.  Mr. McCarty was also able to get tickets for some students and parents to attend the Republican Debate on Saturday, December 10, 2011 in De Moines.  
DISCUSSION ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES
     Principal Heinzelman shared different topics including independent charter schools, bill to give credit to high school students for participating in sports and hunter safety, first steps toward a model evaluation system, funding for the Statewide Student Information System, collective bargaining and recall on Governor Walker, and a new law to reduce compensation and benefits. 
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON THE BAIRD BUDGET FORECAST MODEL
    Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to approve the second module to the Baird Budget Forecast Model as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON THE SKYWARD SCHOOL MANAGEMENT SYSTEM
    Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to approve the Skyward School Management System as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON DRAFT OF LETTER TO THE COMMUNITY REGARDING SCHOOL STATE TAX FUNDING
   The Board discussed how the Oakfield School District was affected by the state school funding.  Since the Board only levied to the state amount allowed the Board decided to table a letter at this time.  
DISCUSSION OF FRAMEWORK AND TIMELINE FOR REVIEWING POTENTIAL BUDGET REDUCTIONS FOR THE 2011-2012 SCHOOL YEAR

     Administrator Yoder discussed with the Board different areas that we will need to evaluate as they are in the process of building our next budget for the 2011-2012 school year.  It is very important to organize each committee to evaluate in depth the areas of importance so we can continue to offer our students the best education possible.  Discussion followed and a special meeting will take place to organize each committee.
APPOINTMENT OF WASB DELEGATE

     Mrs. Kottke appointed John Nyhuis as our delegate to the WASB Assembly

UPDATE ON CESA 6 MEETING

     Mrs. Patterson reported on her attendance at the CESA 6 meeting.  They toured the CESA 6 building and discussed another chapter in their book that they are reading.  
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS.

     Administrator Yoder commented on the great attendance for the Parent Teacher Conferences, the book fair was a huge success, and the fourth grade will be collecting donations for the Stars and Stripes this holiday season. 
     Principal Heinzelman updated the Board on the newsletter, the PI34 training he attended, study hall during lunch hour, Steven Gross will be coaching both seventh and eighth grade boys basketball, Elementary Christmas concert is December 14th and the Jr/Sr High concert is December, 21st, and the FFA Christmas Party is on December 23rd.  
MEETINGS

     Next regular School Board meeting 12/19/2011, Oakfield Elementary School, 5:00 p.m.

ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA

   Action on Insurance Policies
   Newsletter update
   Website update
   Ad hoc committee for co-curricular handbook

ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION UNDER SS 19.85(1)(c) TO DISCUSS PERSONNEL

     Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to adjourn at 7:55 p.m. into executive session under SS 19.85(1)(c) to discuss personnel.  Motion carried on roll call vote:  Ayes - Murphy-Steinke, Nyhuis, Patterson, Kraft, Dercks, Panzer, Kottke.  Noes - none, Absent - none.

